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DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
Matariki based activities   27-31 July 
 
Loss & Grief Awareness Week  27-31 July 
 
Coffee Group 2.30 pm   30 July 
 
Parentlink 7.30 pm in staffroom  30 July 
 
Board of Trustees Meeting  7.00pm  6 August 
 
Pōwhiri 2.30 pm    7 August 
(no assembly this Friday) 
 
Year 1 – 3 Fun Run   19 August 
 
Staff Only Day    24 August 
 
Pre-election voting (school hall)  12/13 Sept. 
 
Elections (school hall)   19 Sept. 

 

EACH WEEK 
 
Monday   Eternal Dragon School of Martial 
   Arts (evening) 

Tuesday   Adult Exercise Classes (6.30 pm) 

Wednesday  Ukulele Class (8.00 am) 

 
Thursday   Rocks Run Club (3.00 pm)  
   Netball Practice (3.15 – 4.15 pm) 
 
Friday Netball Practice (hall) 8.00 am 
 Assembly 2.20 pm 

Marrzipan Classes (3.00 pm) 
 
 
 
 

TERM DATES 2020 

Term 3 2020  20 July – 25 September 

5-year-old Cohort Entry  25 August 

Term 4 2020  12 October – 18 December 

Staff Only Days    24 August, 27 October 2020 

Term 1 2021                          3 February 2021 

WHAKATAUKI 

 

Waiho i te toipoto, kaua i te toiroa 

 

Let us keep close together, not wide apart 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  
 
Hello, Talofa lava, Chao, Dia dhaoibh, Namaste, Gidday, 
Guten Tag, Assalamulaikum, Ciao, Salve, Ayubowan, 
Fakaalofa atu, Hola, Susaday, Bonjour, Ni Hao 
  
Kia ora, 
 
WOW! Our Wearable Arts evening went off without a hitch. 
Our students were CONFIDENT, ORIGINAL and SUCCESSFUL. 
Thank you everyone for your support. The Wearable Arts 
event is part of our local curriculum. It fits nicely with 
Wellington being the city that hosts the internationally 
acclaimed World of Wearable Arts event.  The learning 
opportunities were many. We focused on the ability to  re 
use items from our recycling piles, the skills involved 
collaboration within a mixed group of 3 students and oral 
presentation skills. 
  
You may have noticed new posters, signage and various bins 
popping up around the school. We have upped our recycling 
efforts in an effort to be more sustainable. This is all part of 
our year long school-wide Inquiry on Sustainability. 
Currently we are focusing on what goes where. We have 
landfill bins, paper and cardboard bins, and worm farms on 
the go to help with our green waste. Next up are our 
compost bins! We are grateful to Kim from the 



 

 

Sustainability Trust for all of her energy and input. Check out 
our Inquiry wall, created by Jo Sciascia when you are walking 
through the school.  
 
Yesterday we sent a contingent of runners to the Southern 
Zones Cross Country where once again a number of our 
students experienced success. Congratulations go to Riley, 
Kyla, Spike, Charlie L,  Ruby T and Leif who all made it to the 
top 10 of their respective races.  
 
This Friday in place of our usual assembly we are celebrating 
Matariki. Please feel free to join us in the school hall from 
2.00pm where each class will share an aspect of their 
learning.  
 
At the end of last term students were awarded certificates 
for PUNCTUALITY. Being punctual means arriving at school 
on time and returning to class promptly after the lunch 
break. We had 57 students out of 120 with 100% 
punctuality. We also monitor daily attendance. 
 
Covid 19 and the various Alert levels and restrictions mean 
that the education/school calendar has been adjusted 
accordingly, please keep an eye on dates and times in the 
calendar. 
 
 
 
Ngā manaakitanga, 
Tineke and the team 
 

WELCOME 

To Benjamin and Sean who joined children in Whanake (R6) 
and Māhuri (R1) respectively this week.   Welcome also to the 
family of these two boys to our school community. 
 

THANKS 

To Norrcom for the donation of the TV/IT cabinets 
and the team. 

To Fiona Hayvice and Rose for helping at Southern Zone 
Cross Country yesterday. 

HELP! 
 
WANTED- Are you a whizz with flatpack furniture? We have 
been gifted three television/IT cabinets and we have 2 that 

need assembling. We’d love some help with this. 
 
Are you able to help with general help in the library and 
covering books specifically?   Please let Carmel, Niky or 
Wendy know.  Thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

VALUE OF THE WEEK – PB4L FOCUS 

Our value of the week is KINDNESS. 

 

I care about everyone. 

 

 

 
 

RA WHĀNAU KIA KOE 

Best wishes to the following children who have a birthday coming 
up... 

Charlie P. 30/7 

Cole 30/7 

Violetta 30/7 

 

 

 

PARENTLINK 

Coffee Group: Tomorrow from 2.30pm 
Please join us in the staffroom tomorrow from 2.30pm for 
coffee group. It's a great opportunity to have a chat and get 
to know others in the school community. Put your feet up 
with a hot drink before the bell rings, or join us in the 
playground after 3pm if fine. We would love to see you 
there. 
 
Parentlink Meeting: Tomorrow at 7.30pm 
Please join us for the Parentlink meeting tomorrow at 
7.30pm in the staffroom. Everyone is welcome. Come along 
and be involved in organising our family and community 

events. 

 

PLANTING DAYS 

 
We have had some beautiful weather for the last two 
planting days! Last week we planted about 60 native plants 
along the stream with Rooms 1 and 3. The students also 
helped us carry the bags of rubbish that had been fished 
from the stream, to the bin.  



 

 

This Monday we planted 50 plants further along the stream 
with Rooms 4 and 5. Thanks to all the teachers, students and 
parents that helped with the plantings! 

If any parents would like to join us down at the stream, we 
are there Monday afternoons from 1:30pm. Please contact 
Jina (jinasagar8@gmail.com) if you'd like to help! 

  

  

 

UKULELE CLASS WITH JIM 

Every Wednesday at 8.00 am in the hall. Open and welcome to all 
Year 2 – 6 students. 

 

SPORTS SPOT 
 
ROCKS Run Club 
 
ROCKS Run Club is back for Term 3 - starting 
tomorrow, Thursday 30 July from 3pm - 4pm (meet on the 
grass in front of Harakeke). Fun, running centric games, and 
group runs on Happy Valley Park, and other trails/reserves 
that are easily accessible from school. All ages welcome - 
just bring an active attitude. If your child is joining for the 
first time, please email their name, year and your mobile 
number, to Fiona Hayvice (mother of Yr 4, 
Spike) fjwhayvice@live.com.  
 

Netball 

Last Saturday we played netball at EBIS (Evans Bay 
Intermediate School) and we were vs Island Bay Phoenix. The 
people in our school team are Bella, Elizabeth B, Elizabeth W, 
Hana, Leilani, Stella and Ruby M (me). Fortunately, it was nice 
and sunny on Saturday for our game. I think we did very well 
because it was our first game (apart from grading last term), 
although we did not get any goals I think we did great at 
defence. I’m excited for next week's game! 

By Ruby M. 

 

WEARABLE ARTS 2020 
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Island Bay United Football Club 
 
Island Bay United Football Club - spaces still available for 
5 and 6-year-olds - Saturday mornings this term from 8-
9am  

There are spaces available in the First Kicks programme 
for kids who are turning 5 & 6 during 2020. First Kicks is 
all about having fun and learning basic football skills along 
the way. Your child will join a team for the season and 
each week they will do 3 x 10-minute skill sessions and 
then a small-sided game. If you're keen to join, or to come 
along for a trial, 
contact firstkickscoordinator@islandbayunited.org  or 
for more information https://islandbayunited.org/first-
kicks 

 

 

 
Island Bay Playcentre Open Days Aug 10th - 14th  

Pop in with your preschooler and play. If you're 
considering early childhood education for your young 
tamariki - and also seeking community and connection - 
Playcentre might be the place for you. We are running 
pop-in Open Days on Monday 10th, Tuesday 11th, 
Wednesday 12th & Friday 14th August, between 9.30-
11.30am.  
 
Our sessions are mixed age - from birth to school age and 
currently run from 9- 12:30pm on Mon, Tues, Wed & 
Fridays..  
Come along and have fun alongside your children while 
letting them explore their passions. We're part of an 
amazing community who value children’s play as 
authentic learning and where parents are supported and 
valued in their role as first teachers. For more 
information, either call during session on 04-934 8670 or 
email islandbay@Playcentre.org.nz or contact us via 
Facebook   

Cheree Ridder 

Freelance Marketing and Publicity 

Ph -  0275773520 

email - chereeridder@gmail.com 
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